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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
SPECIAL MEETING

Monday, May 21, 2012
City Council Chamber
5:00 P.M.
A special meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 5:04 p.m. on Monday, May 21, 2012, in the Council Chamber by the Chair, Council Member Don Redman.
In attendance:  Council Members Don Redman (Chair), John Crescimbeni (Vice Chair), Bill Bishop; Commissioners Gary L. Anderson, Lane T. Burnett, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Scott Shine, Stephen Swann; Commissioner Penny Thompson was excused; State Representative Lake Ray was excused; Commissioner Caryn E. Carreiro was absent; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Assistant General Counsel Kristina Nelson; Jessica Stephens, Legislative Assistant; Jody McDaniel, Gary Kresel, Planning Department; Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Attorney Tom Ingram; John Nooney; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
In the course of the deliberations on Resolution 2012-273,  Auth Appl to Fla Inland Navigation District (FIND) FOR 2012-2013 Grants to Undertake Specified Waterways-Related Projs…, the decision was made for the Commission to meet in special session to modify or approve whatever actions that the Council’s Standing Committees took on the Waterway Commission’s recommendation that the resolution be approved, as amended.  The Waterways Commission resolution deleted the Zoo dock construction (dredge) and Geffen Riverwalk kayak launch design components from the 2012-2013 FIND Grant Application list.  Questions and concerns had been raised with the Geffen Riverwalk project’s cost and the life expectancy of dredge work at the zoo dock.
Assistant General Counsel explained that the Waterways Commission’s recommendation for an amended resolution went proceeded to the Finance Committee.  The Finance Committee’s deliberations resulted in a recommendation that the resolution be approved, as amended.  The Finance Committee’s amendment deleted the zoo dock and Geffen Riverwalk kayak launch from the FIND application list.  The RCDPHS Committee followed suit.
Assistant General Counsel Nelson indicated that the Commission could move on to other business, that the resolution was headed for Council action with Committee recommendations for approval, as amended.

Commissioner Scott Shine wanted to know what happens to the funds for the deleted projects on the application list.  Jody McDaniel explained that those funds reverted back to FIND, that the County could not substitute any additional projects.

Council Member John Crescimbeni announced that in an effort to alleviate the problems raised by Resolution 2012-273, he was requesting that the Office of General Counsel draft legislation that would require that the FIND application process begin with the FIND application projects coming before the Waterways Commission and the City Council before the applications were submitted to FIND.  The new process would enable the projects to be vetted and issues resolved before the applications moved on to FIND.

In Comments from the Public, Attorney Tom Ingram underscored the significance of providing non-motorized watercraft access to the waterways.  Mr. Ingram indicated that he was inclined to restoring the Geffen Riverwalk design project back on the FIND application list.  He explained that the bridge currently used on the riverwalk was hastily constructed to be in place for the 2004 Super Bowl, that the bridge had an initial life-span of five years; it was imperative to replace the bridge.  Mr. Ingram feels that Geffen Park is an ideal location for a kayak launch.  To save money, he suggested that the launch be constructed on the river side of the bridge.  Mr. Ingram proceeded to field questions and engaged in a further discussion of other issues surrounding the launch site (Geffen), the bridge and the impact of the river’s current at the locale.
John Nooney indicated that it was his experience in working and talking with FIND that there would be funding for pocket piers if a City Council sponsor came forward.  He cited the Artificial Reef Trust Fund as an example of funding available for projects.  Mr. Nooney reiterated his hope that the reorganization encompassed in Ordinance 2012-212 would separate the Ship Yards pier from any newly created downtown economic development authority.

Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management, explained, in detail, why the Administration felt that the bridge at the Geffen Riverwalk site had to be replaced.  The bridge’s life-span has peaked (built in 2004 with a 5 year life expectancy).  
Council Member Bill Bishop said that considering the river’s current there, this particular launch site was too dangerous for non-experienced kayakers; he felt that the site was dangerous for experienced kayakers; treacherous for non-experienced folks.

After continued discussion about the prospective costs for replacing the bridge at the Geffen Riverwalk site, the meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
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